
What is in Your Hand? 

 
www.rightdivision.com 

 
1 

 

Exodus 4:1-21 KJV 

1 And Moses answered and said, But, behold, they will not believe me, nor hearken unto my voice: for 
they will say, The Lord hath not appeared unto thee. 2 And the Lord said unto him, What is that in thine 
hand? And he said, A rod. 3 And he said, Cast it on the ground. And he cast it on the ground, and it 
became a serpent; and Moses fled from before it. 4 And the Lord said unto Moses, Put forth thine hand, 
and take it by the tail. And he put forth his hand, and caught it, and it became a rod in his hand: 5 That 
they may believe that the Lord God of their fathers, the God of Abraham, the God of Isaac, and the God 
of Jacob, hath appeared unto thee.  

6 And the Lord said furthermore unto him, Put now thine hand into thy bosom. And he put his hand into 
his bosom: and when he took it out, behold, his hand was leprous as snow. 7 And he said, Put thine 
hand into thy bosom again. And he put his hand into his bosom again; and plucked it out of his bosom, 
and, behold, it was turned again as his other flesh. 8 And it shall come to pass, if they will not believe 
thee, neither hearken to the voice of the first sign, that they will believe the voice of the latter sign. 9 
And it shall come to pass, if they will not believe also these two signs, neither hearken unto thy voice, 
that thou shalt take of the water of the river, and pour it upon the dry land: and the water which thou 
takest out of the river shall become blood upon the dry land.  

10 And Moses said unto the Lord, O my Lord, I am not eloquent, neither heretofore, nor since thou hast 
spoken unto thy servant: but I am slow of speech, and of a slow tongue. 11 And the Lord said unto him, 
Who hath made man's mouth? or who maketh the dumb, or deaf, or the seeing, or the blind? have not I 
the Lord? 12 Now therefore go, and I will be with thy mouth, and teach thee what thou shalt say.  

13 And he said, O my Lord, send, I pray thee, by the hand of him whom thou wilt send. 14 And the anger 
of the Lord was kindled against Moses, and he said, Is not Aaron the Levite thy brother? I know that he 
can speak well. And also, behold, he cometh forth to meet thee: and when he seeth thee, he will be glad 
in his heart. 15 And thou shalt speak unto him, and put words in his mouth: and I will be with thy mouth, 
and with his mouth, and will teach you what ye shall do. 16 And he shall be thy spokesman unto the 
people: and he shall be, even he shall be to thee instead of a mouth, and thou shalt be to him instead of 
God. 17 And thou shalt take this rod in thine hand, wherewith thou shalt do signs.  

18 And Moses went and returned to Jethro his father in law, and said unto him, Let me go, I pray thee, 
and return unto my brethren which are in Egypt, and see whether they be yet alive. And Jethro said to 
Moses, Go in peace. 19 And the Lord said unto Moses in Midian, Go, return into Egypt: for all the men 
are dead which sought thy life. 20 And Moses took his wife and his sons, and set them upon an ass, and 
he returned to the land of Egypt: and Moses took the rod of God in his hand. 21 And the Lord said unto 
Moses, When thou goest to return into Egypt, see that thou do all those wonders before Pharaoh, which 
I have put in thine hand: but I will harden his heart, that he shall not let the people go. 
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1 Corinthians 1:22 KJV 

22 For the Jews require a sign, and the Greeks seek after wisdom: 

Hebrews 11:23-29 KJV 

23 By faith Moses, when he was born, was hid three months of his parents, because they saw he was a 
proper child; and they were not afraid of the king's commandment. 24 By faith Moses, when he was 
come to years, refused to be called the son of Pharaoh's daughter; 25 Choosing rather to suffer affliction 
with the people of God, than to enjoy the pleasures of sin for a season; 26 Esteeming the reproach of 
Christ greater riches than the treasures in Egypt: for he had respect unto the recompence of the reward. 
27 By faith he forsook Egypt, not fearing the wrath of the king: for he endured, as seeing him who is 
invisible. 28 Through faith he kept the passover, and the sprinkling of blood, lest he that destroyed the 
firstborn should touch them. 29 By faith they passed through the Red sea as by dry land: which the 
Egyptians assaying to do were drowned. 

Acts 7:20-36 KJV 

20 In which time Moses was born, and was exceeding fair, and nourished up in his father's house three 
months: 21 And when he was cast out, Pharaoh's daughter took him up, and nourished him for her own 
son. 22 And Moses was learned in all the wisdom of the Egyptians, and was mighty in words and in 
deeds. 23 And when he was full forty years old, it came into his heart to visit his brethren the children of 
Israel. 24 And seeing one of them suffer wrong, he defended him, and avenged him that was oppressed, 
and smote the Egyptian: 25 For he supposed his brethren would have understood how that God by his 
hand would deliver them: but they understood not. 26 And the next day he shewed himself unto them 
as they strove, and would have set them at one again, saying, Sirs, ye are brethren; why do ye wrong 
one to another? 27 But he that did his neighbour wrong thrust him away, saying, Who made thee a ruler 
and a judge over us? 28 Wilt thou kill me, as thou diddest the Egyptian yesterday? 29 Then fled Moses at 
this saying, and was a stranger in the land of Madian, where he begat two sons. 30 And when forty years 
were expired, there appeared to him in the wilderness of mount Sina an angel of the Lord in a flame of 
fire in a bush. 31 When Moses saw it, he wondered at the sight: and as he drew near to behold it, the 
voice of the Lord came unto him, 32 Saying, I am the God of thy fathers, the God of Abraham, and the 
God of Isaac, and the God of Jacob. Then Moses trembled, and durst not behold. 33 Then said the Lord 
to him, Put off thy shoes from thy feet: for the place where thou standest is holy ground. 34 I have seen, 
I have seen the affliction of my people which is in Egypt, and I have heard their groaning, and am come 
down to deliver them. And now come, I will send thee into Egypt. 35 This Moses whom they refused, 
saying, Who made thee a ruler and a judge? the same did God send to be a ruler and a deliverer by the 
hand of the angel which appeared to him in the bush. 36 He brought them out, after that he had shewed 
wonders and signs in the land of Egypt, and in the Red sea, and in the wilderness forty years.  
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Exodus 2:1-10 KJV 

1 And there went a man of the house of Levi, and took to wife a daughter of Levi. 2 And the woman 
conceived, and bare a son: and when she saw him that he was a goodly child, she hid him three months. 
3 And when she could not longer hide him, she took for him an ark of bulrushes, and daubed it with 
slime and with pitch, and put the child therein; and she laid it in the flags by the river's brink. 4 And his 
sister stood afar off, to wit what would be done to him. 5 And the daughter of Pharaoh came down to 
wash herself at the river; and her maidens walked along by the river's side; and when she saw the ark 
among the flags, she sent her maid to fetch it. 6 And when she had opened it, she saw the child: and, 
behold, the babe wept. And she had compassion on him, and said, This is one of the Hebrews' children. 
7 Then said his sister to Pharaoh's daughter, Shall I go and call to thee a nurse of the Hebrew women, 
that she may nurse the child for thee? 8 And Pharaoh's daughter said to her, Go. And the maid went and 
called the child's mother. 9 And Pharaoh's daughter said unto her, Take this child away, and nurse it for 
me, and I will give thee thy wages. And the woman took the child, and nursed it. 10 And the child grew, 
and she brought him unto Pharaoh's daughter, and he became her son. And she called his name Moses: 
and she said, Because I drew him out of the water. 

Romans 9:14-18 KJV 

14 What shall we say then? Is there unrighteousness with God? God forbid. 15 For he saith to Moses, I 
will have mercy on whom I will have mercy, and I will have compassion on whom I will have compassion. 
16 So then it is not of him that willeth, nor of him that runneth, but of God that sheweth mercy. 17 For 
the scripture saith unto Pharaoh, Even for this same purpose have I raised thee up, that I might shew my 
power in thee, and that my name might be declared throughout all the earth. 18 Therefore hath he 
mercy on whom he will have mercy, and whom he will he hardeneth. 

Exodus 7:11-12, 22; 8:7, 18-19; 9:11 KJV 

7:11 Then Pharaoh also called the wise men and the sorcerers: now the magicians of Egypt, they also did 
in like manner with their enchantments. 12 For they cast down every man his rod, and they became 
serpents: but Aaron's rod swallowed up their rods. 

7:22 And the magicians of Egypt did so with their enchantments: and Pharaoh's heart was hardened, 
neither did he hearken unto them; as the Lord had said. 

8:7 And the magicians did so with their enchantments, and brought up frogs upon the land of Egypt. 

8:18 And the magicians did so with their enchantments to bring forth lice, but they could not: so there 
were lice upon man, and upon beast. 19 Then the magicians said unto Pharaoh, This is the finger of God: 
and Pharaoh's heart was hardened, and he hearkened not unto them; as the Lord had said. 

9:11 And the magicians could not stand before Moses because of the boils; for the boil was upon the 
magicians, and upon all the Egyptians.
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Philippians 4:8-13 KJV 

8 Finally, brethren, whatsoever things are true, whatsoever things are honest, whatsoever things are 
just, whatsoever things are pure, whatsoever things are lovely, whatsoever things are of good report; if 
there be any virtue, and if there be any praise, think on these things. 9 Those things, which ye have both 
learned, and received, and heard, and seen in me, do: and the God of peace shall be with you. 10 But I 
rejoiced in the Lord greatly, that now at the last your care of me hath flourished again; wherein ye were 
also careful, but ye lacked opportunity. 11 Not that I speak in respect of want: for I have learned, in 
whatsoever state I am, therewith to be content. 12 I know both how to be abased, and I know how to 
abound: everywhere and in all things I am instructed both to be full and to be hungry, both to abound 
and to suffer need. 13 I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me. 

2 Timothy 3:1-17 KJV 

1 This know also, that in the last days perilous times shall come. 2 For men shall be lovers of their own 
selves, covetous, boasters, proud, blasphemers, disobedient to parents, unthankful, unholy, 3 Without 
natural affection, trucebreakers, false accusers, incontinent, fierce, despisers of those that are good, 4 
Traitors, heady, highminded, lovers of pleasures more than lovers of God; 5 Having a form of godliness, 
but denying the power thereof: from such turn away. 6 For of this sort are they which creep into houses, 
and lead captive silly women laden with sins, led away with divers lusts, 7 Ever learning, and never able 
to come to the knowledge of the truth. 8 Now as Jannes and Jambres withstood Moses, so do these also 
resist the truth: men of corrupt minds, reprobate concerning the faith. 9 But they shall proceed no 
further: for their folly shall be manifest unto all men, as theirs also was.  

10 But thou hast fully known my doctrine, manner of life, purpose, faith, longsuffering, charity, patience, 
11 Persecutions, afflictions, which came unto me at Antioch, at Iconium, at Lystra; what persecutions I 
endured: but out of them all the Lord delivered me. 12 Yea, and all that will live godly in Christ Jesus 
shall suffer persecution. 13 But evil men and seducers shall wax worse and worse, deceiving, and being 
deceived.  

14 But continue thou in the things which thou hast learned and hast been assured of, knowing of whom 
thou hast learned them; 15 And that from a child thou hast known the holy scriptures, which are able to 
make thee wise unto salvation through faith which is in Christ Jesus. 16 All scripture is given by 
inspiration of God, and is profitable for doctrine, for reproof, for correction, for instruction in 
righteousness: 17 That the man of God may be perfect, throughly furnished unto all good works. 

2 Timothy 2:1-2 KJV 

1 Thou therefore, my son, be strong in the grace that is in Christ Jesus. 2 And the things that thou hast 
heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach 
others also 


